[image: image1.wmf]




http://elderaffairs.state.fl.us





�





4040 ESPLANADE WAY


TALLAHASSEE,


FLORIDA  32399-7000





phone  850.414.2000


fax  850.414.2004


TDD  850.414.2001





Carole Green


SECRETARY








Jeb Bush


GOVERNOR











MEMORANDUM








TO:		AAA Executive Directors	NOTICE #: 021606-1-I-OVCS





FROM:	Carole Green


		Secretary





DATE:	February 15, 2006





SUBJECT:	Notice of Instruction: Registered Dietitians


____________________________________________________________________





The purpose of this Notice of Instruction is to clarify the AAA’s utilization of the services of a registered dietitian or an individual with comparable expertise in the establishing and planning of its nutritional project under the Older Americans Act.





According to section 339 of the Older Americans Act, AAAs must solicit the advice of a dietitian or individual with comparable expertise in the planning of nutritional services on various topics and functions when establishing and operating a nutrition project.  This language does not mandate that AAAs hire or contract with a dietitian or individual with comparable expertise. The decision as to the type of relationship that the AAA will have with this individual remains with the AAAs and/or the Board of Directors for the AAA. Each AAA and/or Board of Directors must determine the type of relationship that will allow it to best meet the requirements set forth in the Older Americans Act and that is in the best interest of the individuals that it serves.





Since this clarification is effective immediately, AAAs should begin making changes to the affected 2006 area plan pages.  If you have already received conditional approval, the revised pages relative to this clarification will be due no later than March 14, 2006.  If you have not received conditional approval, the revised pages are due no later than April 14, 2006.  Future department Area Plan Instructions will clearly reflect that the hiring of or contracting with a registered dietitian or individual with comparable expertise is recommended and not mandatory. 





Thank you very much for your cooperation.  As the state unit on aging, the department stands ready to provide technical assistance as needed.  If you have questions, please contact your contract manager.








